

Mr Tom Lukeman Cadia Valley Operations - General Manager 1460 Cadia Road Orange NSW 2800

Cadia East Project - (MP06_0295)

Request for extension in time to review Management Plans and Strategies

Dear Mr Lukeman,

I refer to your letter dated 16 November 2023 (MP06_0295-PA-168) submitted to the Department of Planning and Environment (NSW Planning) requesting an extension in time to review and revise if necessary, Management Plans, Strategies and Programs for Cadia East Project MP06_0295 the approval (as modified).

NSW Planning has reviewed your request and notes that given the short time between the submission of the 2022/23 Annual Review and the Independent Environmental Audit, Cadia is proposing to complete its next formal review of its strategies, plans and programs following the submission of the Independent Environmental Audit reports as specified in Schedule 5 Condition 8 of the approval.

In accordance with Schedule 5 Condition 3 of the approval the Secretary grants an extension in time to formally review strategies, plans and programs until 3 months after the submission of the Independent Environmental Audit.

Should you have any enquiries in relation to this matter, please contact me on 0429400261 or email compliance@planning.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely

Katrina O'Reilly

Team Leader Compliance

as nominee of the Planning Secretary